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Ref: FOI-092025-0001918 
 
Date: 8.10.25 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Request 
 
I'm writing to request some information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding the 
vehicles currently in use by  Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust, For each vehicle, please provide 
the following information: 
 
Make and model 
Body colour 
Date of first registration with the DVLA 
 
Date of the next MOT (where applicable - I am aware that vehicles under three years old are exempt 
from MOT testing) 
 
I would also be grateful if you could confirm whether the Trust itself holds the V5C registration 
documents for these vehicles, or whether these are retained by a leasing company or another third 
party. 
 
The information requested relates only to basic vehicle details and statutory roadworthiness 
requirements. It does not include registration marks or any personal data, and should therefore be 
straightforward to disclose. 
 
Response 
 
Below are the lease cars used in the Trust. These are pool cars used for departmental business 
leased through Fleet Solutions.  
  
The Trust does not own any cars, therefore we do not hold the V5C registration documents for these 
vehicles 
 
TOYOTA PROACE L2 2.0D 145 ICON VAN 
Renault Traffic SWB Diesel SH30 Blue dCi 
Renault Kangoo 15 ML19d75 Bus+ E6 
 
The Trust does not have any fleet vehicles, our transport service is provided through the Private 
Finance Initiative contract with Summit Healthcare (Dudley) Ltd.  
 

Trust Headquarters 
Russells Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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For further details of our PFI Partners please go to the Trust website Private Finance Initiative partners 
- The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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